
        
   

   

  
 

 
  

    
 

   

 
 

            

  

 

 

  

 

  

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall. The Board strongly 
encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality assurance and recall policies and 
procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 

Fresenius Kabi USA LLC is recalling Ketorolac Tromethamine 30mg/mL vials to the RETAIL level. 
This recall was initiated due to particulate matter found in reserve sample vials. Since Cardinal 
Health Private Label purchased the Ketorolac Tromethamine lot to repackage, it is necessary for 
Cardinal Health Private Label to recall the repackaged Assist bags of 5s repackaged from the 
affected lot. This item was first shipped 11/20/2019. This recall affects the lots listed below 
remaining in distribution. 

PRODUCT LOT NUMBERS EXP.DATE 

Ketorolac Tromethamine 30mg/mL, Vial (Assist Bags of 
5s) 

CIN#: 3533163 NDC: 55154-9368-5 

6122349A 

6122349B 
07/2021 


